
 

 SPBP1-21-001 

 
SPBP 

PROVIDER BULLETIN 
February 9, 2021 

 

Reinstatement of the Early Refill Edit  
 
 

 
 
 
Effective March 11, 2021, the Early Refill Edit for the Special 
Pharmaceutical Benefits Program1 (SPBP1/ADAP) will be reinstated. 
 
The utilization threshold is being lowered from 85% utilization to 75% 
utilization before a refill is allowed. 
 

 If a rejection for Early Refill (NDPDP Reject Code 88- DUR Reject 
Code) is received, the pharmacy must contact the helpdesk to 
determine if an override is able be completed.   

 
 

 
 

Questions may be directed to Provider Services at 1-800-835-4080. 


